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     The mission of Phi Theta Kappa’s Alpha Tau Epsilon Chapter, is not only “the promotion 

of scholarship,” but also “the development  of leadership and service, and the cultivation of 

fellowship.”  Unfortunately, attempts at the latter are, in my opinion, in danger of being 

squelched.  The lack of full disclosure by ATE as to what happened could generate mistrust and 

rumor that a scholarly organization certainly would not want.  If there are communication 

problems, members can help fix it besides.

     Chapter President Marc Golaszewski, Vice President Bronwyn Raams, and Secretary Eric 

Echelmeyer resigned last Thursday over a dispute between them and Dr. Vivian Ford, Chapter 

Advisor and DCCC English Professor.  

     According to an e-mail sent to all members of the chapter the same day, Dr. Ford over-

stepped her position when she saw it as her duty to provide “visibility” to a decision to which she

did not agree and so changed it. The chapter officers, wanting to conduct business, met with the

Dean of Student Services who resulted in the siding of the college with Dr. Ford when she “had 

brought little to nothing back to the table.”  Previously Dr. Ford had spoken to the Provost, who 

is in charge of the Dean of Student Services, with her union representative.

     More questions than answers remain.  Acting Vice President Bob Watson and new Chap-

ter President Debra A. Naddeo both seem to blame the former president, who is no longer a stu-

dent at DCCC, for PTK’s brief dissolution.  But answers still need demanding by concerned 

PTK members who want their chapter to move forward with integrity.

     A letter has been sent to DCCC President, Dr. Jerome Parker, as of Nov. 1 asking for explana-

tion of the conflict, and a meeting will be held by the new chapter president on Nov. 8 from 11 

a.m.-12 p.m. in Room 4535.  If PTK members want their voices heard, the meeting is the perfect 

opportunity. 10 percent of members, according to ATE’s constitution, have the right to request a 

special meeting if they are still unsatisfied.

